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Kinship Guardian Assistance Program and Medicaid
Medicaid and title IV-E Adoption Assistance—FAQs
1. Are children under a title IV-E guardianship waiver eligible for title XIX Medicaid in the state that determined the child to be eligible for subsidized guardianship (i.e., the guardianship state)? 

Yes, children under a title IV-E guardianship waiver are eligible for title XIX Medicaid in their guardianship state or in any state in which they live if different than the guardianship state.  All title IV-E children, including children under guardianship waivers, are treated like other title IV-E eligible children in that they are in what is known as a Medicaid “mandatory categorically needy” eligibility group.  This means that they are part of an eligibility group that all states are required to include in their Medicaid coverage.

Cite: 42 U.S.C. §1396a (10)(A)(i)(I).
2. If a Medicaid-eligible child under a title IV-E guardianship waiver or title IV-E guardianship assistance State plan moves from their guardian State to another State, are they eligible for title XIX Medicaid from their new State of residence?*  

Yes, a child is eligible for Medicaid if the child is receiving title IV-E guardianship assistance payments and moves from their guardian State to another State.  They are eligible for title XIX Medicaid from their new State of residence, even if the new State does not cover guardianship assistance subsidies under its title IV-E State plan or a IV-E guardianship waiver. They are automatically eligible for Medicaid as title IV-E children wherever they live, so long as title IV-E guardianship assistance is paid by the State with the guardianship assistance agreement.
*Response approved by CMS, February 2010
U.S.C. refers to the United States Code
C.F.R. refers to the Code of Federal Regulations
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